COVERING PAPER ON THE ACCOUNTS BY THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE

ECF Annual Accounts: 2010/11

1. The 2010/11 annual accounts show a surplus of £2,600.  Although disappointing, this represents a significantly better financial position than that presented to Council in October.


State of the Audit

2. The audit is complete.  A final set of accounts has been submitted to the auditors.  They need to confirm that all audit adjustments have been processed correctly.  Once this confirmation has been received the accounts will be ready for certification.


Commentary on key variances from budget

3. The Board forecast a surplus of £16,000, later revised to £11,000 due to the decision to write off the Certificate of Merit development costs.  The key variances from the original forecast surplus are as follows:


Game fee

· Game fee income is £7,000 under budget.  I have reconciled the amount of game fee that should have been received to the amount actually received and the ECF appears currently to be owed £6,600 in Game Fee.  Due to the nature of the records it has not proved possible to identify with certainty who owes arrears of game fee.  In view of the uncertainty, it is not considered prudent to record a figure for potential Game Fee arrears under Debtors, and the accounts simply reflect the amount actually received during the financial year.  It is possible that much of the arrears will be received in year.  However, this position is unacceptable.  Therefore, I will continue to try to identify who owes arrears of game fee.  I will also work with the Office to improve our record keeping in this area in the new year.

Staff Costs

· Staff Costs are £3,300 over budget.  This is because the ECF was required to reimburse Cynthia for leave she had not been able to take, on her retirement.

Certificate of Merit

· The Board took the decision to fully write-off £5,000 (net) of Certificate of Merit development costs during the year.  The ECF still holds some CoM stocks.  As some sales are being made, these are retained in the accounts at cost. 


Other Changes

4. On investigation, a significant amount of expenditure originally recognised in the Junior Chess budget related to events happening during 2011-12.  As this expenditure relates to the 2011-12 financial year, it has been removed from the Junior Chess budget and reclassified as a prepayment.  As the ECF pays for Junior events in advance and then recovers a proportion of the amount paid nearer the event, this has no impact on the 2011-12 Junior Chess budget approved in April 2011. 

5. In consultation with the auditors, I have decided to write off debtors and creditors that are over two years old.  This has led to a net charge to the accounts of £200.

Gareth Caller
